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22 November 2017 S C H O O L  

 

Stanley Bay 

 

Dear Parents/Caregivers 
 
Welcome to Education Outside of the Classroom week (EOTC). Students across the school have been participating in a 
number of exciting outdoor activities; junior camp day, scavenger hunts, sausage sizzles and the Y5/6 students 
experiencing a four day residential camp in Hunua. What a week to be at school,  I am looking forward to hearing 
about the adventures of our intrepid explorers! 
  

3 Way Conferences  - Monday 12 and Tuesday 13 March 
On Monday 12 March (3:30 - 6:30) and Tuesday 13 March (1:30 - 4:30 ) we will be hosting 3 Way 
Conferences. This is an opportunity for you and your child to meet with the teacher and discuss their 
learning.  
 

Please note that as teachers will be involved in 3 Way Interviews from 1:30 to 4:30 on Tuesday 13 March 
we request that you collect your child/ren from school at 1:00. If you require childcare from 1:00 please 
contact Kelly Club or the Community Centre to make a booking.  
 

How can I book my 3 Way Conference? 
You can book your conference time online at www.schoolinterviews.co.nz using event code su9du 
 

What are 3 Way Conferences?   
A 3 Way Conference is a way of actively involving students in the learning and reporting process. At the 
conference the teacher, student and parents sit together to talk about learning with the student taking an 
equal role. 
 
By reporting to parents in this way students are given the opportunity to share their growth as a learner. It 
encourages students to reflect on their learning and provides an opportunity to develop organisational and 
oral communication skills. In addition it promotes open and honest dialogue between the teacher, parent 
and students which we hope will increase your understanding of your child’s learning. 
 
If you would like to read more about 3 Way Conferences please click here.   
 
What will happen at the 3 Way Conference? 
In preparation for the 3 Way Conference students will be thinking about their learning and themselves as 
learners. In class they will work with their teacher and think about: 
 

· What a successful year at Stanley Bay will look like for me?  
· What steps do I need to take to make this happen? 
· What strengths and qualities do I have? 
· What are my learning challenges? 
· How can my teacher and parents help me with my learning? 
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At the meeting, with support of the teacher, your child will talk about their learning and what they are 
striving to achieve this year. We encourage you to ask questions and add your thinking to the learning plan. 
It is so engaging for students to see us all working together to support their learning! 
  
After the interview your child's teacher will share with you a copy of your child's learning plan for your 
reference.    
 
Parent Forum – Tuesday 6 March (6:00 to 8:00) in the hall 
The Digital Curriculum – From Users to Creators  
 

On Tuesday 6 March you are invited to an information evening about the new Digital Curriculum. The 
evening will provide you with an overview of the digital curriculum and what it means for your child. We will 
share the skills, knowledge and dispositions that  learners will aquire through the exploration of 
computational thinking and digital design and offer authentic examples of what it ‘looks’ like in the 
classroom.  
 

Learning in digital technologies links to learning across all curriculum areas and is relevant for children 
growing up in a digital world; we are excited to be able to share with you how we will enhance exisiting 
class programmes through this new curriculum area. We look forward to seeing you all there.  
 

In the meantime, if you would like to read more about the digital curriculum please click here.   
 

Stanley Bay School Policies and Procedures 
We have been working with SchoolDocs to create a website for our policies and procedures. We are excited to 
announce that the site is now live and available to our school community.  
 
The school works with SchoolDocs to maintain, update, and review our policies. SchoolDocs provides us with a 
comprehensive core set of policies which have been well researched and follow the Ministry of Education National 
Administration Guidelines. The policies and procedures are tailored to our school, and the school supplies specific 
information such as our charter, and procedures for behaviour management, reporting to parents, etc.  
 
SchoolDocs updates, modifies, or creates policies in response to changes in legislation or Ministry guidelines, 
significant events, reviews/requests from schools, and regular reviewing from the SchoolDocs team. Our board of 
trustees has the opportunity to view changes and comment on them before they are implemented..  
 
We invite you to visit the site at http://stanleybay.schooldocs.co.nz/ (note that there's no "www"!). Our username is 
stanleybay and password SBS. For future reference a link to the site can also be found on the BOT page of the website.  
 
Blue Day for Plunket – Wednesday 7 March 
On Wednesday 7 March the students have organised a Blue Day to raise money for Plunket.  
 
Plunket is a national not-for-profit organisation and provide a caring, well child and family service. It is important that 
as a school we give back and stay connected to our community services, such as Plunket. I am sure that many of you 
have benefitted from Plunket’s extensive services. 
 
On Wednesday 7 March students are asked to wear blue and bring a gold coin donation to support the nationwide 
Plunket appeal. We look forward to a sea of blue on Plunket Day! 
 

http://www.facebook.com/Stanley-Bay-School-151367174920448/
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Paid Union Meetings 
As you may have seen in the media the teachers union, NZEI, are holding a number of union meetings to form a 
claim regarding the Primary Teachers Collective Agreement. The primary focus of the claim will be a pay increase 
to encourage people into teaching and to allow for increased living costs in the main centres where there is 
currently a severe teacher shortage. The union meetings will be held on 14 and 23 March, during which time the 
school will remain open for instruction.  
 
Help Wanted! 
Stanley Bay is lucky to have such a supportive community and there are always opportunities for you to get 
involved! At the moment we are looking for volunteers to help with: 
 

Waterwise  
Waterwise provides Year 5 and 6 students with the opportunity to explore and develop confidence in and 
around the water. The coast, lakes and rivers of our country play a large part in our lives. The positive learning 
experiences around water builds individual confidence and a strong sense of independence and connection. 
To successfully run Waterwise we are on the look out for instructors. No experience is necessary as full training 
is provided. This would be a great opportuntity for parents or family members  to get involved. If you would like 
to find out more please contact Fiona Bower (phone 021 057 8007 or email fi_bower@hotmail.com)  
 
School Gardens  
Our gardens need a little TLC, if you could spare a couple of hours to weed and plant some of our outdoor 
areas, please contact me at principal@stanleybay.school.nz  

 
Finally, thank you to those who have come along to assemblies this term, the students really appreciate having an 
‘audience’ and thoroughly enjoy the opportunity to share their learning and successes. As the Year 5 and 6 
student are at camp, this weeks assembly will be hosted by Year 4 students. I am sure it will be a fun afternoon!  
 
Nga mihi nui 
Lucy Naylor, Principal/Tumuaki 

Dates for your diary 
Dates are correct at time of print but may be subject to change. Details and times of events will be advised closer to the time. 

 

February 2018 
27th—2nd March Camp Y5/6 
 

March  
1st (Thurs) Scavenger hunt Y3/4 9am-12pm 
3rd (Sat) Battle of the Schools 12-3.30pm 
6th (Tues) Parent Forum—Digital Curriculum 6-8.00pm 
7th (Wed) Blue day for Plunket 
12th (Mon) 3 Way Conference  3.30-6.30pm 
13th (Tues) 3 Way Conference  1.30-4.30pm 
13th (Tues) Class photos 
20th (Tues) Peninsula swimming  Y3/4/5/6 
27th (Tues) Beach Clean-up Trip  Y3/4  10-12.00pm 
30th—3rd April Easter Weekend (school back Wed 4th April) 
 

April 
13th (Fri) End of term 1 

 
“Dates for your diary” (including Term dates) is also available on our website www.stanleybay.school.nz 

As events are finalised for this term they will be displayed on our website. 
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BOT Resignation  
As many of you will be aware, Greg Balla recently tendered his resignation after 4 years on the Board of Trustees, 
including a significant period as Chair.  As a Board we would like to extend our thanks to Greg for his considerable 
contribution to the school, and extraordinary generosity with his time.  His knowledge and experience will be 
missed.  We wish Greg and his family well as they move on to the next schooling stage. 
BOT Casual Vacancy   
Due to the resignation of Greg Balla a casual vacancy has arisen on the Board. 
 
The process for filling a casual vacancy is prescribed by the Education Act - relevantly, the Board can resolve to fill 
the vacancy either by selecting a replacement candidate, or by proceeding with a by-election.  Where the Board 
resolves to fill the vacancy by selection, this must be advertised and the School Community is given the opportunity 
to mandate a by-election. 
 
In our last Board meeting on 13 February the Board resolved to fill the vacancy by selection.  This  resolution was 
passed following discussion in a previous Board meeting regarding the relative merits of each process, the need for 
succession planning ahead of next year's election, and the fact that proceeding by selection allows us to select a 
member who will complement the skills and experience of those already on the Board.  In particular, we consider 
that a member with particular expertise in marketing and/or communications would fill a gap on the Board and is 
relevant to Stanley Bay School in terms of positioning itself in the wider Devonport community. 
 
The vacancy has been advertised in 22 February edition of the Flagstaff, together with details on how to request a  
by-election (the deadline being 22 March).  In parallel, the Board would be interested to hear from anyone who is 
interested in selection or, in the event of a by-election, in standing for the Board.  Sitting on the Board is an invalua-
ble experience and an opportunity to participate in the future strategic direction of Stanley Bay School.  We would 
therefore encourage anyone who feels that they have relevant experience to get in touch.  Existing members of the 
Board are available to discuss the role of the Board, and their experience sitting on the Board, with you.  Infor-
mation on the role of the Board can also be found at www.nzsta.org.nz and www.education.govt.nz. 
Inquiries or expressions of interest can be made to bot@stanleybay.school.nz.  We would request that you include 
a short bio with your email.  The same email address can be used if you would like to request a by-election. 
 
Kind regards 
Rachel Keane 
 
on behalf of the Stanley Bay School Board of Trustees 
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